
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
April 26, 2019 
 

Dear Parents: 
We just returned from the Durand High School dress rehearsal for “The Sound of Music.” It was so well done. 
Some Assumption Alumni along with some of our current students performed. CeCe and Gabby Gruber played 
Louisa and Marta von Trapp respectively and our alums, Emily Annis, Isaac Gruber, Regan Prissel and Izzy 
Manor played Maria von Trapp, Ralph, Frau Schmidt, and a Sister from the Abbey respectively. We are proud 
of all of the performers! If you have a chance to see it I encourage you to go.  
In addition, our staff and I were so impressed with our students; all K-8 students sat for over 2 ½ hours. They 
were a delightful audience; we couldn’t have asked for a more respectful group.  
Parents you should be very proud as well.  

ACADEMIC FAIR, SCIENCE FAIR & SPRING CONCERT: 

 Each grade level, K-8 will have a display of project based learning in assigned classrooms  
 Thursday, May 16

th
     6:00 p.m. – K- 8 Academic and Science Fair   

       7:00 p.m. - K-8 Concert  
 

ATHLETIC COMMITTEE NEWS: 

• Assumptions 4-8 Awards Day will be on Thursday, May 23rd at the Durand Campus. This will include 
Forensics, Music, Art, Library and other Academic Awards as well as Athletic recognition.  

• The next committee meeting will be Wednesday, May 8th  
BODIES AND BOUNDARIES: 

• Thank you to Jamie Lamm and Lyle Kothbauer who will be talking to the 4th and 5th grade students on 
May 3rd A note is enclosed in the respective envelopes with topic outline. 

CALENDAR AND LUNCH MENU: 
Wow, the year is coming to a close. Enclosed is the last monthly calendar and menu for this school year. 

 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE MEETING:  
The Education Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 29

th
 at 6:00 at the Lima 

Campus Library. All are welcome to attend and share input to help us further our faith filled 
community and foster our schools faith, academics and service. 
 

 

FIELD TRIPS: 

A number of permission slips are enclosed. Please complete and return as indicated. Thank you☺ 

Grade K/1 Eagle Center  Grade 2-3  Beaver Creek     
Grade 4  Caddie Woodlawn/Eau Galle Cheese        
Grades 4/5  Crystal Cave   Grades 5/6  Conservation Fieldtrip 
Grade 8  Valley Fair  Grade 8 Rally in Eau Galle  

 

FORENSICS: 

Thank you so much to all the ACS Forensics Families for a great season! Congratulations to everyone at State 
Forensics in West Bend Saturday April 6th, especially Adrian Dohlman, Cecelia Gruber and Gabriella Gruber 
who made it to the Power Round!! Cece and Gabby Gruber came home with a FIRST PLACE!! Way to go 

girls!!! � Coach Monica Heitman is already looking forward to next year and working with such talented 
young students. A special thank you to the parents that chaperoned at the State Meet and were such a great help 
throughout the weekend. It could not have been done without the parent support and cooperation! God Bless 
You All! P.S. We do still have some popcorn to sell, so if you are going to an event or know of anyone who 

might put a box at their place of business let us know.  
 



GRADUATION PREPARATION: Just a reminder to send back your child’s 8th grade student graduation 
information. Due Monday 4/29. 

HOME AND SCHOOL: 

• Teacher Appreciation Week is approaching (May 6th – 10th) take time to thank our teachers.   

• Next Home and School meeting is: Monday, May 6
th

 at 6:00 - Durand Campus 

• How are you all doing with seeking pledges for Walk for Virtues? Have you asked businesses?  
      Pledges are due May 13

th…. this is a great fundraiser for our school. Thank you Home and School.  
  

HELP WANTED: 

Mrs. Kris Bonn and Mrs. Tara Huebel will be leaving our Assumption Family at the end of the school year; 
Mrs. Bonn will be caring for her husband fulltime and Mrs. Huebel will continue her teaching career elsewhere. 

We thank them both for their years of service and wish them the best.  
We are accepting applications for both positions and will be interviewing in early May. 

 

MAY CROWNING: 

In honor of Mary, we will be having a May crowning on–Wednesday, May 1st @ St. Mary’s at 
10:00a.m., and Thursday, May 2nd @ Holy Rosary. Students are asked to bring fresh flowers for Mary as 

they will offer flowers to Mary during the crowning ceremony. Please feel free to join us. 
MILK MOOLA: 

Thank you to all who have helped over the years collecting Milk Moola caps and bag tops. As you 
know Kwik Trip has ended that program. We sent in our final box of 3665 caps and bag tops at the 
end of March and can expect a check of $162.35 soon! Thank you again for your support.  

 

PARTNERS IN FAITH:  

This month in Partners in Faith read the great articles about Mother Mary. Learn why we hold her dear.  
SCRIP:  

Thanks to everyone who helped make our Scrip Bonus Day a success!  Our Tri-Parish orders totaled 
$45,440.00 and families earned a total of $2,158.91 in rebates to be applied to school and religious 

education tuition. Thank you especially to our volunteers, Diane Prissel, Stacy Carothers, Jill Bauer, Connie 
Matchey, Rob & Terri Ganschow, Tess Gunderson, Jane Fedie, Diane Wood, Glenda Busch, Diane Weiss and 
the staff at Mondovi Insurance.  Thank you also to our Tri-Parish weekend Scrip sellers for all that they do for 
our Scrip program as well. 
 

SERVER SCHEDULE:  

Enclosed please find the server schedule for May and June. Thank you for your service.  
 

SHOES, SHOES, SHOES!!! 

Tri-Parish Youth Group is collecting gently used and new shoes of all types from now until June 
20th. All shapes and sizes are accepted. This is a fundraiser to help with the expenses to send youth 
to a Catholic Youth Conference in Ohio this summer! If you are spring cleaning or having a  
Thrift Sale with shoes left over, we would gladly take them off your hands! Call 715-672-4668!  

SUMMER SCHOOL: 

Enclosed, please find the summer school booklet. All students entering Kindergarten through Grade 5 are 
eligible to attend. Registration deadline Friday May 3rd! 
 

SPRING PHOTO DAY:  

Enclosed are your child(ren)s photo(s). Remember, no need to purchase, but by Monday, May 6th
, we 

will need your packet back if not purchasing. Let us know if you have any questions.  
TUITION:  

Statements are enclosed in your envelope if you still have a balance.  
 

PLEASE PRAY: 

• For our High School Students, especially Tyler Tulip continue to bless him and keep him safe from 
harms way.  

• Prayers of thanksgiving for Father Bosco who is celebrated his 13th Anniversary of Ordination on  

April 24th. May the Holy Spirit continue to bless him as our Spiritual leader   



  
 
 

 

 

CALENDAR REMINDERS AND UPDATES:     

 

 

Saturday 4/27     First Holy Communion @ St. Mary’s          4:00  
                             First Holy Communion @ Holy Rosary         6:30 

Sunday 4/28      First Holy Communion @ Sacred Heart        10:30  
 

 
Monday 4/29  Fingerprinting of First Grade Students            9:00  
                           K-3 Reading Pizza Party             
                                     Education Committee Meeting @ Lima            6:00 
 
Tuesday 4/30  School Mass at St. Mary’s              8:30       
 

Wednesday 5/1  May Crowning @ St. Mary’s                                           10:00 

                                  Grade 4 Senior Center Visit             12:10-1:30 
 
 

Thursday 5/02  School Mass at Holy Rosary             8:30 a.m. 
                                     May Crowning follows Mass 

 

Friday  05/03  Mid-Quarter- Progress reports go home 
                                    K-3 fieldtrip to Mr. Poppers Penguins           11:20-2:30 
   Adoration @ StM              2:40 

 
Sunday 5/5   Rally at Eau Galle             9:30 –3:00 
 

Monday 5/6  Home and School Meeting @ Durand campus         6:00 
         
      

 
 

Thank you for choosing Assumption Catholic School!  Our faculty and staff are committed to working with you 
to fulfill our mission of Faith• Academics • Service 

 

 
With Blessings of Peace and Joy; 
 
 
 

Mary Lansing  
Principal 


